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Dear Commission Members, 

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Prestonsburg City Council and myself. This letter 
is t o  express our opposition t o  the recent notice of increase in the rates. With the price of 
natural gas and coal a t  lower prices than they were in 2005 we cannot possibly understand how 
the Kentucky Power Company can justify this dramatic increase. 

In today’s economy governmental agencies, businesses and especially residents cannot 
afford to  absorb the increases that have been proposed. As indicated in KPO’s notice to  
customers, the average residential customer will see an increase of 34.95%, we have already 
been contacted by citizens who state they just cannot afford that. An example of the affect the 
increase will have on the City of Prestonsburg will be the high increase of 20.74% on street 
lights, our average street light bill now is $5,500 per month, if the increase is allowed to  go 
through our bill will increase t o  over $6,600 per month, and the street light bill is only of several 
service connections that we have through Kentucky Power so like many businesses and 
residents, how can we possibly stay on budget for the year. 

is the increase due to  the icejsnow storms of the past few years? If so then we would 
be remiss if we did not point out the lack of maintenance on the part of Kentucky Power in the 
past several years in maintaining right of ways and keeping them cut back. As the saying goes, 
an ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure. Does Kentucky Power receive any kind of 
state or federal assistance with their costs due to  storms whenever a disaster is declared? 

We understand that an increase is and should be due since 2005 was the last  increase 
implemented but such a dramatic increase should not be allowed. We do fully support the 
Commissions’ decision that any increase not be effective until July 1 rather than January 2gth as 
originally proposed so that everyone can prepare and budget accordingly. 



Thank you for your time and consideration of this letter and look forward to any 
response that the Commission may have. 

Si n ce re1 y, 


